BCC Band Boosters January 29, 2013

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:20 p.m. by President Greg Helmling. Also in attendance were April McGinnis, Kristy Keenan, Scott Stuifbergen, Sherry Sauer, Mary Schnettler, Diana Sevilla, Carrie Sepeda, Pauline Helmling and acting secretary Brenda Kaufman.

The minutes of the Dec. 18, 2012, meeting were approved.

TREASURER'S REPORT - April McGinnis reported that the boosters' bank accounts have balances of \$3,080.85 at Sunrise (student accounts) and \$28,901.18 at Citizens (boosters account). Brenda Kaufman moved that the Treasurer's Report be approved. The motion was approved.

BUFFALO WILD WINGS FUNDRAISER RECAP - April McGinnis reported that we won't know the amount earned for 2 to 4 weeks, but those who went reported that it seemed like a good turnout.

SPAGHETTI DINNER FUNDRAISER - Carrie Sepeda reported that the dinner will take place from 4:00-8:00 p.m. on Feb. 5. Tickets will be sold at the door only and cost \$6.00 for adults, \$5.00 for students, children 3 and under free. Various donations were received to help put on the dinner including: \$50.00 Wal-Mart gift card, more than one donation of 10 lbs. of meat, Jack's \$20.00, Red Lobster/Olive Garden donating all bread, Bay City Democrat donated the flyers, and McDonald's donated orange drink. It was brought up that before creating and distributing flyers like this in the future, we need to run the materials by Carla Derocher for approval first.

PANCAKE BREAKFAST - Greg Helmling reported that table sponsor letters will go out soon, Chris Cakes will be the cook, and the pie in the face and pancake eating contest will return. The breakfast is set for Sunday, March 17 from 8 a.m. to noon.

BAND DIRECTOR'S REPORT - Kristy Keenan reported that Feb. 16 is the due date for Solo & Ensemble forms. Feb. 16 is also the date of the Red Sock Hop put on by SADD at the YMCA. The Jazz Band concert will take place 2/27/13 at 7:00 p.m. in the band room. Band Festival will take place on Saturday, March 16 in Perry. Symphony Band will perform at 3:00 p.m. and should report no later than 2:00 p.m. Wind Symphony will perform at 4:50 p.m. and should report no later than 3:40 p.m. The bus will leave at 11:30 a.m. and will stop on the way there and the way back for food. It will return at 9:00 p.m., but students can ride with parents and carpool. Students may not drive themselves.

Band camp is July 22-27. Pre-camp will be July 15-19. Pictures are planned for Saturday, July 20th, but that date is not confirmed. The possibility of having photos done by a different photographer this year was discussed. It was noted that Carmein Photography gave the Booster Club \$1 for each order received. Brenda Kaufman said she would contact Bradford Studio to see if they would do the same, and if they could provide a CD option. Brenda will contact Bradford's to see if this is possible and what options and prices they could offer us. and that we should see if Bradford's could offer a CD option.

The Munger Parade is tentatively scheduled for July 28th.

The Party Lite fundraiser issue has been resolved. All people who placed orders have received their money back. We might not do this fundraiser again because only 6 students participated.

The next Booster Club meeting is on February 26th.

Diana Sevilla moved that the meeting adjourn. The motion was approved and the meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.

- Submitted by Brenda Kaufman